
Welcome to Worship! 
 

WELCOME! We are glad that you are here! If you have any questions, ask one of the ushers at the 
rear entrance of the sanctuary. Large-print Bibles, hymnals, & hearing devices are available from an usher.  

NEW TO TRINITY CHURCH? 

We would love to reach out to you! Scan the QR code with your phone’s  
camera app and a staff member will contact you. Welcome to Trinity. 
 
SUNDAY MORNING OPPORTUNITIES FOR CHILDREN  

The Children’s Table offers Children’s Bulletins for readers & non-readers coloring pages and other 
materials to help children feel welcome and comfortable in church. The table is located in the rear of the 
sanctuary. Please return supplies.  

Trinity's Nursery for children ages birth to 4 yrs. is open, under  the car ing direction of Shaylee Geier  
and Madeline Jarvinen, every Sunday from 9 a.m. –  12 p.m., for children ages birth to 4. The nursery is 
located on the lower level of the building. An usher can direct you. 

Trinity’s Christian Education Classes for All Ages are at 9 a.m. on Sunday mornings. LIGHT@9 
(Learning in God’s House Together at 9 a.m.), is for age 4 years—through grade 5, meets downstairs in 
Vincent Hall from September to May Except for Christmas through the third Sunday in January and the 
Summer. Our  youth classes meet upstair s, middle school in the Youth Room and high school in the 
classroom down from the church office.  

Our Adult Class meets in the Hale Room downstairs Sundays, from 9-10 a.m. The new study is looking 
at the Gospel through Godspell. Questions, email Erica Weida at tumcadultce@trinityspringfield.org. 

Bible Story for Kids Ages 4-8  and meets in the Chapel today and begins dur ing the second hymn. They 
meet on Sundays except for Communion Sunday! We are looking for people to volunteer to help. It can be 
one Sunday or many! If you are interested, email Rob Powell at directorfmandc@trinityspringfield.org. 

Chapel Kids is a worship service designed for children Ages 7–12. It is offered during the worship 
service on Sundays, September to May, except the first Sunday of the month which is Communion Sunday. 
It begins at the beginning of the middle hymn, and ends after the benediction. It is located in Grace Chapel, 
which can be reached through the side door on the right of the sanctuary around the corner.  

Regular Sunday Afternoon Programming 3/19/2023 
There will be no Dance Movement Choir today, but it will resume next week!  
12:15-1:00 p.m. Youth Handbell Choir  
1:00-1:45 p.m. Chor ister s or  Youth Open Space 
1:45-2:30 p.m. Chamberettes 
To join the music activities, please reach out to Michael Carney: music@trinityspringfield.org, for Youth 
Fellowship: Rob Powell: directorfmandc@trinityspringfield.org, for Dance/Movement Choir: Amelia Hays-
Rivest amelia@dramastudio.org.  
 

This church is committed to providing a safe place for our children & youth.  Our Safe Sanctuaries Policy 
requires that parents (or an adult they have designated) bring & pick-up their children 5th gr. & under from 
church-sponsored programs. Please escort your child to/from the restrooms during worship. Thank you. 
 
Wi-Fi Guest network password: TrinityGuest7476!  
Want to learn more? Scan the QR code with your  smar t phone. 

New to Trinity? 

Attendance for Sunday, March 12, 2023: Adults 127, Children 24, Total 151 
Offering Update: Monthly offering received, Feb., 2023=$34,597 Monthly budget goal= $33,332.00 
Thank you for your generosity, and for supporting the many missions of Trinity! 

 

Sunday Night Youth Fellowship (YF)!  
All middle and high school students are invited to join us every Sunday evening from 6-8 
for a night of fellowship, food, and fun as we grow in God together! We’ve got some 
exciting things planned for the Spring, so come be a part of Trinity Youth! 
 

Adults- if you are interested in volunteering or providing a meal, please reach out to Rob at 
directorfmandc@trinityspringfield.org.  

Youth Hike - Saturday, April 1 at 2:00 p.m. 
Let's get outside! All middle and high school youth are invited to join us for a hike at Rice 
Preserve/Sunrise Peak in Wilbraham on April 1 at 2:00 p.m. Parents are encouraged to 
either join or drop and pick up from the location. If you need help with transportation, let's 
talk! If your young person plans to attend, email Rob at 
directorfmandc@trinityspringfield.org.   

Thursday Nights at Trinity  
During the season of Lent, there is plenty to do on Thursday Nights at Trinity. Beginning at 
4:00 p.m., Parkside Café is open, Grace Chapel is open for prayer and meditation, and the 
Pickleball courts are open for play. 

The Pickleball Court at Trinity 
Join us for open court time on Sundays from 12-3 p.m., and Tuesdays or  Thursdays 
from 4 p.m.-8 p.m. Play will be doubles, based on first come fir st serve. As games’ 
finish- teams will rotate in and out based on stacking of paddles for order of play. There 
will be a flat rate of $5 per player-which covers the entire time if you wish to stay.   
 

Friday Lenten Services   
Join us for the Friday mid-day Lenten services as we journey through this sacred 
season. Every Friday in Lent through Good Friday, April 7 from 12:00 - 12:30 p.m. 
in Grace Chapel. We have a wonderful group of worship leaders and soloists. Come 
and hear what each person has to offer as we give encouragement to each other 
during this sacred season. This Friday, March 24, Mark Wing is leading worship and 
Holly Joy Pearson is the soloist. 

 

Easter Living Memorial Plants 
Help us beautify our altar with an assortment of Easter plants in memory or honor 
of a loved one. Please refer to the email blast that was sent out on Friday, March 
17, complete the on-line form and submit your payment electronically, put it in the 
offering plate clearly marked or mail it to the office by Monday, April 3. Then on 

Easter Sunday, please pick up your plant at the altar to take home with you. This year, we are asking 
that you just pay for 1 plant and list all names for that single plant. Thank you! If you don’t have 
computer access, there are forms in the back of the Sanctuary.  

Writing Your Life Story Class Begins Postponed Until After Easter 
There will be an open ending date which we will discuss in class. This class is free of 
charge and the only expense for the participant is when they have their books printed. 
The Rev. Dr. David Calhoun will facilitate the class and assist the participants in 
putting their life story in book form. This is a fun and exciting way to leave a written 

legacy. The class is open to all and friends are welcome to participate! Class size is limited, please 
email or contact the church office at  doreen@trinityspringfield.org or (413) 737-5311 to sign up. 
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